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SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES of MEETING held on Tuesday, 4th September 2012 at Duisdale Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

PRESENT:


Pauline Lyle

Claire Hannah

Margaret Colpus




Rob Ware 




Charles Culbertson

IN ATTENDANCE:
David Ashford, Una MacLeod , Rupert Allison, Alan Donald, Ann Hartley, Sheila Mackenzie, Stephen McKeown, PC Brian Harper and colleague
1. APOLOGIES


Archie Maccalman  Jimmy Logan, & Flora MacLean
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Sleat Community Council Meeting 1st May 2012
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Charles Culbertson, seconded by Rob Ware 

and  approved unanimously.

Other Matters Arising

The Chair welcomed Brian Harper from Northern Constabulary and his colleague to speak first , as they were required for operational duty. The police service is keen to attend all of the Community Council meetings and additional resources to allow for this have been secured, subject to operational requirements. The main focus of police activity in Sleat remains speeding and drink driving instances and additional resources are being sourced for Skye and Lochalsh, and this includes mobile speed cameras.  Margaret Colpus asked if ‘pinch points’ or speed humps could be introduced to help on the Sleat road but the Police advise that it is not possible on A Class Roads. In addition the Police are advising residents of a new online scam in classified advertising through an organisation called ‘Craigslist’. In the past 24 hours some 15 cases have been found locally in Skye and Lochalsh, involving around £50k in value. The Police are advising that all measures should be taken by individuals when applying to online classified advertising. There is a news item on this on the Northern Constabulary website. The officers concluded their update confirming their commitment to supporting the community of Sleat, and a police email address will be provided for non-urgent issues that may be required to be discussed.
Progress Report from Previous Meeting
· Flora Maclean had been enquiring regarding road repairs in Sleat; Charles Culbertson advised that parts of the Tarskavaig Road had been resurfaced as well as some carriageway in Camuscross. The Council will again contact TECS at Highland Council for an update on the schedule for road repairs in Sleat

· Community Trees. Pauline Lyle advised that there had been no responses for Jubilee trees for the townships and therefore the item was closed

· Changes in the signatories for the SCC bank account are in hand with Flora Maclean

· Margaret Colpus had attended the last Community Trust board meeting and agreed to take up the issue of the Teangue water supply issue (see below)

· There were no update on bus services, but it is believed the autumn/winter schedule commences 20th of October
· Claire Hannah updated on the Freedom of Information issue and as a statutory body the SCC is required to submit an application to the Information Commissioners Office, and pay the required fee.
· Claire Hannah said that no further requests for dog-pooh bins for Sleat had been received other than the original item for Tarskavaig. Highland Council has indicated that if there is sufficient demand then they will consider requests. The Sleat Newsletter for September will include an item on possible pooh bins for Sleat

· Attendance at SCC Meetings. Charles Culbertson confirmed that Councillors must attend at least 6 meetings per year

· Margaret Colpus gave an update on what was known about Scottish Water’s proposals for work at the Teangue plant above Saasaig. It is believed that a replacement main pipe from the plant is required because the existing pipe is insufficient in capacity, and will require major road and infrastructure works. The Grazing Committee’s for the areas have been informed, but the Council will contact SW to get a full update

· Charles Culbertson had been contacted by Highland and Islands Fire and Rescue Service who wish to engage the Sleat community regarding fire cover and including the local Ardvasar based retained station. It is believed that the locally based group are low in the numbers of volunteers and no further volunteers have come forward. A meeting will be held as soon as possible to review the Sleat facility. Rob Ware understood that the HIFRS believed that the cover from Kyle and Broadford was sufficient for Sleat, and that the retained station group concentrated only on forest fires and road traffic incidents. Claire Hannah said that she thought it important that the community be consulted over any changes or developments especially as residents wanted to know that there is satisfactory cover for Sleat by the Service. Charles Culbertson had spoken to several former volunteer fire personnel who thought that the amount of paperwork had increased for the retained service, making it very time-consuming. The SCC will contact HIFRS

· Rob Ware advised that he had received a comment from a member of the public regarding the ongoing flooding at the A851 in Armadale at the intersection of the new housing development. The Planning Approval for the site stipulated that the relevant works be done to alleviate the issue but none of this work has been done so far and the large, deep puddle that occurs after heavy rain is still there. The SCC will write to TECS reminding them of the lack of progress

· Claire Hannah raised the issue again of the poor drainage from the Sleat road after completion of the improvements in 2008. Water run-off in low temperatures has caused skidding and hazards, and so the Council will raise again with TECS

.
3. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE

· Pauline Lyle reminded that David Ashford in the last meeting had requested that SCC Agendas be published at least a week before a meeting so that these could be put on the website and public notice boards

· SCC had been passed NHS Newsletters for our information and these are also available online

· Rob Ware gave an update on the Pharmaceutical Care Services Plan that had been brought to the attention of the Council earlier in the year. We had a message from the NHS Highland Pharmaceutical Manager advising that there were no changes proposed for the pharmacy service at the Sleat Medical Centre, as there had been, to date, no applications to provide such a service from a commercial contractor
· Rob Ware advised that Tim Godfrey is going to repair the Notice Boards at Kilmore, Drumfearn, and Achnacloich and will submit an invoice in due course
4. AOCB 
· Rob Ware introduced and welcomed Stephen McKeown, the new General Manager of Clan Donald Skye to the meeting and wished him well in his new role and hoped that his time in Sleat would be happy and rewarding. Stephen said a few words in response and gave a short update on his life before Skye and stressed that in his new role he was keen to engage the Sleat community and welcomed any ideas or suggestions from the public in respect of Clan Donald Skye. He thanked the Council for inviting him to the meeting and looked forward to working with us in the future
· Charles Culbertson had heard from a local resident about pursuing Highland Council to improve the passing places near the Isle Ornsay bridge. A letter to TECS will be sent

· Charles Culbertson raised the issue of parking off the carriageway outside  the primary school, especially on the opposite verge. There had been some recent near-misses. Margaret Colpus also mentioned parking at the top of the Isle Ornsay road causing congestion at school bus times. It was suggested that the bus stops at the Talla Duisdale car park where parents could park whilst waiting. SCC would write to the Roads team to ask if they have any suggestions

5. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION
· Una Macleod voiced a concern regarding the regular flow of water tankers up the Teangue/Saasaig road, especially in respect to damage to the surface and verges
· Alan Donald raised the issue of Kilbeg village and Stephen Mckeown confirmed that Clan Donald Lands Trust had sold the land to the College. Rob Ware confirmed that SCC is one of the project partners, together with the Community Trust, Highland Council, HIE and a number of other agencies. As and when further information was known this would be put on to the website as a news item

· Ann Hartley raised the issue of redundant signage on the Sleat road following the works ending 2008. Photos were taken several years ago and this would be raised again with TECS services. Labour resources had previously been a stumbling bock

· Sheila Mackenzie raised the point about acoustics in some of the venues off the SCC meetings and asked if the Council could provide some form of pa system or similar. The Chair would consider this

· Sheila Mackenzie added that because the Isle Ornsay road narrowed it was forcing parents to park further up. This was a comment to the third item in AOCB above
· David Ashford asked why the agenda for the meeting was published so late. Charles Culbertson apologised that there had been a breakdown in communications and confirmed he would do his best for all agendas to be published well ahead of any meetings

· David Ashford that he had done further research into rural broadband and found that many Sleat residents were only getting less then 1mbps service. He said that 4G service will be coming in due course and will possibly will improve service considerably. He will produce a paper for local community interest. Charles Culbertson agreed to help if required, and outlined some of the infrastructure from the college that serves a number of communities. The college has a 45mbps but this can be reduced at times of heavy demand. Claire mentioned that new funding is available from the Scottish Government called Community Broadband Scotland, assisting rural communities to develop their own services where BT cannot help. Rob Ware gave an update on the paper from the Carnegie Trust that said recently that it was believed that if rural and remote communities wanted high-power broadband then they would have to make it happen themselves, rather than relying on government and BT to provide such a service
The meeting closed at 2035 hrs.
The next meeting of the Sleat Community Council will take place at 1930 on Tuesday 2nd October  at Seomar Cruinneachaidh in the old campus at Sabhal Mor Ostaig. Dates for the Council meetings in 2013 will be published shortly on the website.
